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DATES IN FUTURE TO WATCH / FECHAS EN EL FUTURO PARA OBSERVAR 
 6 FEB    8:30AM-12:30 PM
PERSONAL SPIRITUAL DEEPENING PROGRAM – CCCoP
CORPUS

 6 FEB         9:30 AM
ST VINCENT De PAUL MEETING – SHOTT HALL

ST LADS

 6 FEB
5:00 PM
CARD PARTY – HUBER HALL


ST LADS

 7 FEB
1:00 PM
ROSARY ALTAR SOCIETY


CORPUS
 8 FEB  10:00 AM-12:00 PM
QUIET MORNINGS IN LENT – CCCoP


CORPUS

10 FEB
8:30 AM
ASH WEDNESDAY MASS


CORPUS
10 FEB
6:30 PM
ASH WEDNESDAY MASS


ST LADS

11 FEB   11:30 AM-1:30 PM
WOMEN TO WOMEN LISTENING CIRCLE – CCCoP

CORPUS

12 FEB  BEGINNING 7:00 PM
RETREAT, SPIRIT OF TAIZE – CCCoP


CORPUS

13 FEB    ENDING 4:00 PM
RETREAT, SPIRIT OF TAIZE – CCCoP


CORPUS

14 FEB
2:00 PM
SENIOR STARS – SHOTT HALL


ST LADS

16 FEB
7:00 PM
PASTORAL COUNCIL – SHOTT HALL


ST LADS

20 FEB  10:30 AM-12:00 PM
CENTERING PRAYER – CCCoP


CORPUS
22 FEB  10:00 AM-12:00 PM
QUIET MORNINGS IN LENT – CCCoP


CORPUS

26 FEB  BEGINNING 7:00 PM
YARNCRAFTERS’ RETREAT – CCCoP


CORPUS

27 FEB  10:30 AM-12:00 PM
CENTERING PRAYER – CCCoP


CORPUS

28 FEB     ENDING NOON
YARNCRAFTERS’ RETREAT – CCCoP


CORPUS 

29 FEB  10:00 AM-12:00 PM
QUIET MORNINGS IN LENT – CCCoP


CORPUS
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                 +++SCRIPTURES FOR CURRENT AND FOLLOWING WEEKENDS+++
+++SAGRADA ESCRITURA ESTE FIN DE SEMANA Y LOS PRÓXIMOS+++

             31 January/enero                                       7 February/febrero
   1st):  Jeremiah (Jeremías) 1:4-5, 17-19
                       1st): Isaiah (Isaías) 6:1-2, 3-8                                                                              

    RP):  Psalm (Salmo 70) 71:1-2, 3-4, 5-6, 15, 17          RP):  Psalm (Salmo 137) 138:1-2, 2-3, 4-5, 7-8 
   2nd): 1 Corinthians(1 Corintios) 12: 31—13:13         
2nd):  1 Corinthians(1 Corintios) 15:1-11
Gospel): Luke (Lucas) 4:21-30                    
       Gospel): Luke (Lucas) 5:1-11
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                ADORATION CHAPEL AT ST. LADISLAS
Especially during the Lenten Season, consider setting aside some time each week to be alone with the Lord.  The Blessed Sacrament Chapel is located at St. Ladislas in our convent.  If you are interested, please call Sister Wilma at 444-2598 and set up a time in the Adoration Chapel. The chapel is open seven days a week from 7:00 a.m. until 7:00 p.m.  All are welcome.
                              ADORACIÓN EN LA CAPILLA ST.LADISLAS
Especialmente durante el tiempo de Cuaresma, considere dejar de lado algún tiempo cada semana para estar a solas con el Señor. La Capilla del Santísimo Sacramento se encuentra en San Ladislao en nuestro convento. Si usted está interesado, por favor llame a la  hermana Wilma al 444 2598 y establecer un tiempo en la Capilla de la Adoración. La capilla está abierto los siete días de la semana desde las 7:00 am hasta las 7:00 pm Todos son bienvenidos.
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY

Many of our special seniors (75 and over) are celebrating February birthdays:
	Thomas
	Culley
	05
	
	Carl
	Yenichek
	22

	Veronica
	Michel
	10
	
	Shirley
	Allen
	23

	Harold
	Fleischer
	12
	
	Constance
	Brown
	26

	Mary
	Jackson
	16
	
	
	
	


	                        

    ST. VINCENT de PAUL FOOD PANTRY
Please donate toilet paper for the month of February
DESPENSA DE COMIDA SAN VICENTE de PAUL
                Por favor, done Papel higiénico para el mes de febrero

	                             Statistics for the month of December 2015

                         Households served – 202   Clients served – 801  (9 meals per person)

Statistics for 2015
  Households served – 2080   Clients served – 8186  (9 meals per person)




STEWARDSHIP / ADMINISTRACIÓN
Offertory Collections

January 23/24              CC     51 envelopes     $1,438.00             SL     32 envelopes     $1,359.00

CATHOLIC TIMES SUBSCRIPTION INFORMATION

Next week is our parish collection for the Catholic Times weekly newspaper.  This donation HELPS OUR PARISH to provide Catholic Times to you and many of our parishioners.  Donation envelopes for this collection are included in your January/February collection packet.  For a minimum donation of ONLY $17.00 per year (parish rate), readers receive a Catholic perspective on the world around us: local, national, worldwide, and Vatican news; diocesan, parish, and school stories; articles, regular columns, editorials, and events are delivered right to your home.  As an evangelization tool, Bishop Campbell encourages every Catholic family to receive the Catholic Times.  Look for your envelope and sign up for, or continue receiving, the newspaper of our diocese, the Catholic Times.  If you are on “electronic” donation, you can still receive Catholic Times – simply place your donation in an envelope marked “Catholic Times” and your Name and drop it into the Sunday collection basket during February. Come enjoy “A journal of Catholic life in Ohio”.

ANNUAL CATHOLIC MAN OF THE YEAR LUNCHEON SCHEDULED 

The Catholic Men's Luncheon Club -- together with Bishop Frederick F. Campbell -- will recognize Mr. Jeff Bernard of Gahanna St. Matthew parish as Catholic Man of the Year for the Diocese of Columbus on Friday, February 5th! Mark your calendar and plan to participate in this popular and inspiring luncheon event to be held at St. Patrick church in downtown Columbus! Mass (optional) at 11:45am; luncheon begins 12:15pm; adjournment around 1:15pm. Reservations not needed, but please bring $10 to cover the lunch and meeting costs. Questions? Contact Tim Merkle (614) 476-0739 or at htm@ejhlaw.com.

2015 CONTRIBUTION STATEMENTS

If you would like a report of your annual offertory contributions, place the completed request in the offertory basket.  Statements will be emailed or mailed near the end of January.  On-line contributors can go to the on-line giving website to print a report.
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[image: image7.wmf]                               QUIET MORNINGS IN LENT

You’re invited to spend some time with others in quiet reflection during the coming Lenten season. In keeping with the Year of Mercy called by Pope Francis, we’ll be reflecting together on the Lenten readings through the prism of Mercy. Join us Monday mornings (except President’s Day) beginning on February 8th at Corpus Christi Center of Peace from 10:00 a.m. until noon.  All are welcome!  Bring a friend! There is no cost for this series, but your free will donation to support the work of CCCoP is most welcome!
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WOMEN TO WOMEN LISTENING CIRCLE

The Women to Women Listening Circle is held on the second Thursday of each month at the Corpus Christi Center of Peace.  The next session will be February 11th.  We will begin at 11:30 a.m. with a simple lunch.  The Listening Circle will follow from noon until 1:30 p.m. 
All women of any age or life circumstances are invited. This is a free event.  Women to Women is a safe, non-judgmental, confidential place where we can be who we are.  This is simply a place to step away, breathe and share with other women.  No pre-registration is necessary.  We don’t have child care available, so please make other arrangements for your little ones.  For information, call Corpus Christi Center of Peace at 614-512-3731 or email corpuschristicenterofpeace@gmail.com
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A WEEKEND RETREAT IN THE SPIRIT AND STYLE OF THE TAIZÉ COMMUNITY

COME AWAY AND PRAY beginning Friday, February 12th, 7:00 p.m. through Saturday, February 13th, 4:00 p.m. at the Corpus Christi Center of Peace.  Taizé Community is an ecumenical monastic community in France of about 100 brothers from over 30 countries that wants its life to be a sign of reconciliation between divided Christians and between separated peoples. The prayer of Taizé is known especially for its simple yet beautiful chants, the proclamation of Sacred Scripture and extended periods of silent meditation.  Begin your Lenten observance this year with a taste of the Taizé experience! Register online at cccenterofpeace.org or email corpuschristicenterofpeace@gmail.com. 
Or call Corpus Christi Center of Peace 614-512-3731.
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                                          CENTERING PRAYER
Centering Prayer will take place on Saturdays February 20th and 27th from 10:30 a.m. until noon at Corpus Christi Center of Peace.  Centering Prayer Group meets on the third and fourth Saturdays of each month 10:30 a.m. until noon.  No previous experience with Centering Prayer is necessary.  All are welcome! What is Centering Prayer?   It’s a method of silent prayer in which we realize God’s presence within us and deepens our relationship with God.  For more information, call CCCoP at 614-512-3731.
AH, THE KNOTS OF OUR LIVES! A WEEKEND RETREAT FOR YARNCRAFTERS

On February 26th through 28th, Corpus Christi Center of Peace will host a weekend retreat for yarncrafters.  Knots. Bumps in the road. Thorns in the side. Rough edges. Call them what you will, we all have them: difficulties in our lives (some of our own creation and some from the craziness that is life). However, God never leaves us without divine assistance.  In response to the original knot of sin tied by Eve in the Garden, God has lovingly given us Our Lady, Undoer of Knots – a special devotion of Pope Francis.  This Yarncrafters’ Retreat will provide opportunities for us to undo knots in our lives with Mary as we “knot” creatively for ourselves and others. Bring your current knitting, crocheting, tatting, embroidery project(s) to work on during our time together.  For  information or to register go online cccenterofpeace.org, email  corpuschristicenterofpeace@gmail.com or call 614-512-3731.  
        A YEAR OF MERCY – HOW WILL YOU CELEBRATE THE JUBILEE?

Pope Francis asks each of us to celebrate by showing to others the mercy that God constantly extends to all of us.  Each week in the bulletin we will feature one thing you can do:

Practice the Spiritual and Corporal Works of Mercy – We practice the corporal works of mercy when we feed the hungry, give drink to the thirsty, clothe the naked, welcome the stranger, heal the sick, visit the imprisoned, and bury the dead.  We practice the spiritual works of mercy when we counsel the doubtful, instruct the ignorant, admonish sinners, comfort the afflicted, forgive offences, bear patiently those who do us ill, and pray for the living and the dead.
Question – How can I more faithfully practice the spiritual and corporal works of mercy?  Are there programs I can become involved with to assist those in need?

                        UN AÑO DE LA MISERICORDIA - ¿CÓMO VA A CELEBRAR EL JUBILEO?
Francisco pide a cada uno de nosotros para celebrar al mostrar a otros la misericordia que Dios se extiende constantemente para todos nosotros. Cada semana en el boletín que contará con una cosa que puede hacer:
Practique las obras espirituales y corporales de misericordia - Practicamos las obras de misericordia corporales cuando alimentamos al hambriento, damos de beber al sediento, vestimos al desnudo, damos la bienvenida al forastero, visitamos a los enfermos, visitamos  a los encarcelados, y enterramos a los muertos. Practicamos las obras de misericordia espirituales cuando el abogado lo dudoso, instruimos a los ignorantes, consolamos a los afligidos, damos consejo al que necesita, corregimos al que se equivoca perdonamos las ofensas, soportamos pacientemente los que nos hacen mal, y rezamos por los vivos y los muertos.
Pregunta - ¿Cómo puedo practicar con mayor fidelidad las obras espirituales y corporales de misericordia? ¿Hay programas que puedo participar en las de ayudar a los necesitados?
THE HOMESTEAD EXEMPTION PROGRAM

The homestead exemption is a statewide program which allows qualified senior citizens and permanently and totally disabled homeowners to reduce their property tax burden.  The exemption, which takes the form of a credit on property tax bills, allows qualifying homeowners to exempt $25,000 of the market value of their homes from all local property taxes. 

There is also an owner-occupied property tax rollback given to homeowners on their annual tax bill for their primary place of residence. These reductions were created as a benefit for homeowners who live in Ohio and make it their permanent residence. To qualify for either the owner-occupied reduction or the homestead exemption for seniors or the disabled, a homeowner must own and occupy the home as their primary residence as of January 1 of the tax year. A homeowner and his/her spouse are entitled to claim a reduction on one property only.  Taxpayers can apply from now until Monday, June 6.  It has never been easier to apply for these programs.  Residents now can file electronically in a matter of minutes online at www.tinyurl.com/FCAuditorHomestead.  Should you have further questions and/or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact our office at 614-525-3240 or email us at ClarenceMingo@franklincountyohio.gov. 


LISTEN TO THE LORD
We can ask Jesus for help and seek his guidance in our lives, and then we can listen for His wise and gentle voice. We’re not supposed to do all the talking; we have to really listen for the still, small voice so we can discern what He might be asking of us.

                                                                                                     — from Joyful Witness
